TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County

Town Board Meeting

January 2, 2017 – 6:00 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Steve Austin, Chairman, at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  Approximately 13 people attended.
The pledge of allegiance was recited and roll call was taken with all board members present.   

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC NOTICE POSTINGS:  Gail Keup, Clerk, stated the January agenda was posted at least twenty-four hours before the meeting. 
CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:  Mark Krause from Wagner Survey was moved down the agenda as he had not arrived yet.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Chairman Steve Austin stated he had received notice that Bremer Bank would be closing in March and that Community Bank would be moving in to the old bank building.  He suggested we open an account with Community to keep our banking closer and more convenient and the board agreed.  
DECEMBER MINUTES:  Greg Main made a motion to accept the minutes for the month of December as submitted by the clerk and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.
MONTHLY BILL LISTING:  John made a motion to accept the clerk’s monthly bill listing for December in the amount of $119,528.32 and Greg seconded it.  Motion carried.  We were able to pay Pope for gravel due to the receipt of July, 2011 dollars from the state in the amount of $104,541.87.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Michelle submitted the treasurer’s report.  John made a motion to approve the report and Greg seconded it.  Motion carried.  We have a balance of $372,596.43 of which $102,000 is dedicated funds, $194,910.44 are taxes deposited in December, 2016 for 2017, $7,354.21 are personal property payments and overpayments to be refunded in 2017 and dog licenses which then leaves an ending balance of $170,331.78 which includes the dedicated funds.
ATV REGULATIONS ON TOWN ROADS:  Steve Austin stated he felt the speed limit of 20 m.p.h. for ATV travel on town roads was too slow.  He would like to raise it to 25 or 30 m.p.h.  Ron Gray from the ATV Club was present and said the state is trying to get a universal speed limit which he thought would be 25 m.p.h.  Gail Keup will get an amended ordinance for approval at our next meeting raising the speed limit to 25.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Jill Schaaf, Cemetery Administrator, asked if there is storage space available for the cemetery records in the clerk’s office at the town hall as she would like them out of her home and in a secure space.  Gail stated the office is very small and crammed full of clerk and treasurer records but if Jill would bring them in, Gail would find a place to store them.
Steve Austin reminded everyone of the Caucus Meeting next Monday night, January 9th at 6:00 PM at the town hall.

WAGNER SURVEY:  Mr.  Krause stated last month that the survey may not be ready but to please put him on the agenda for January just in case.  Mark did not show so will put him on the February agenda.

John made a motion to adjourn and Greg seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 6:14 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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